May/June 2015

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

We have arrived in Iquitos, in our new rental house, which doubles as our church location. The Lord has graciously given us a house that is large enough to accommodate visitors. We are all very happy with the space that we have, plus some trees and plants along the carport and in front of the house.



Gate to new house in Iquitos



Our church services are held on the carport with a partial roof over it, and Sunday school, so far, is on our shaded patio. Our neighborhood is where we are starting our soulwining and tract distribution; and always inquiring about the deaf in this area along the way. So far we have not met any new deaf. We did, however, meet a deaf man we met the last time we visited. He works around the Plaza de Armas, selling sign language charts for whatever price people are willing to pay. His name is Daniel. He was saved through the early ministry of EFATA here, but since the pastoral leadership has changed he has not been very faithful to church. Through Daniel, the word will probably get passed around that we have started a new church for both the Deaf and hearing.

In order to help you keep your records up to date, we have a new mailing address. **Our new address is:** *Apartado Postal 159 Iquitos, Peru, SA*. (This is the complete address – there is NO zip code.) Any mail can be sent directly to our Peruvian address, but it would be easier for you to use our Stateside address: Matthew McKendree, % FBWWM, 6396 Main Rd., Millington, TN 38053. Our e-mail address is: perudeafmissions@gmail.com.

We are excitedly awaiting the delivery of our first box of Waterproof Spanish Bibles. Thank you all so much for your faithfulness and generosity towards the Lord's work here in Iquitos, Peru.



Sunday School on Patio



Sarah's Father's Day Class

Your Missionaries To The Deaf 1st and Whosoever Will, Matt & Sarah, Martha, Ian, & Phebe

